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Bunia, le 02 Juillet 2011.

Object: The move of the Archbishop from Bunia to Kinshasa.

Dear fellow Bishops and Partners in Mission,

I greet you in the name of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Saviour!

This might come to some of you as a surprise! During a wonderful spiritual retreat for all the Congolese bishops and their wives last week in Bunia, and after a brief consultation about the running of the provincial office, it was quite clear that the majority of the attendants want to see the office of the Archbishop move to Kinshasa as it was decided by the 27th sitting of the House of Bishops in April last year.  Therefore, in spite of the challenge of the dysfunction of the office of the Archbishop coupled with the uncertainty of its proper settlement in Kinshasa, the majority of the bishops think that the Anglican Church of Congo can only be visible and effective if the Archbishop lives in Kinshasa!... To avoid unnecessary collision, I am ready to move to Kinshasa in August in order to enroll our children in the local schools during the holidays. We cannot wait until the next provincial synod sits knowing that it is still premature to hope that it can reverse the ineffectiveness of the view of the bishops.

During a conversation with the bishops, I did express to them that I will be forced to appoint and to work with people already living in Kinshasa as the provincial staff instead of relying on the current provincial officers who will not be able to move with me to Kinshasa; this in order to build up a working team in the office of the Archbishop. The current provisional office in Bunia will be closed by the end of July 2011.

I thank God for what we were able to achieve for the benefit of the Province while in Bunia: the dioceses of North-Kivu and Kasais now experience a relative peace under the leadership of their new bishops; it was also possible to hold a number of provincial meetings in Bunia and also to meet a number of partners in mission at a low cost; it has also been quite easy to oversee the running of the Anglican University of Congo, of the ENP program and other projects as most of the dioceses are located in the eastern part of the country.  In Bunia, it was easier to bring a good number of provincial officers to work as a team with me.

In Kinshasa, the challenges related to infrastructure and logistic will be more than in Bunia:  the Archbishop will have to get a house to rent as his home and office because the existing house in Massina failed to get neither a buyer nor a renter (out) due to its location in an insecure zone.  I will have a hard work to organize the finishing on the administrative block on University Avenue in Basalakala, Kalamu.

To start with, I will need an efficient means of communication in order to remain in touch with the dioceses, most of which far away, and the partners in mission.  The budget in relation to meetings and salaries will be hiked in accordance with the cost of living in a capital city.

However, at this moment, as we are planning to shift from Bunia to Kinshasa by using two means i.e by road from Bunia to Kisangani and by flight from Kisangani to Kinshasa; we need your prayer in order to be able to move and settle as the first step of the way forward. 
In the communion,
Truly,

+ Isingoma K. Henri
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